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April 20, 2020 

 

 

 

Mark Bogen, Mayor      SENT VIA EMAIL 

Broward County Commissioners    mbogen@broward.org 

115 S. Andrews Ave., Room 421 

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301 

 

Broward League of Cities     SENT VIA EMAIL 

Mary Lou Tighe, Executive Director     mltighe@browardleague.org 

Governmental Center, Suite 122     

115 South Andrews Avenue 

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301 

 

 

RE: TRANSIENT SEX OFFENDERS AND COVID-19 

 

 

Dear Mayor Bogen and City Legislators: 

 

We are a subcommittee under the Broward County Reentry Coalition dealing specifically with the 

issue of housing for persons required to register as sex offenders. This subcommittee wrote to you 

previously in February 2019 concerning the homeless sex offenders in Broward County. A copy 

of that letter follows for your reference. 

 

The purpose of this letter is to update the statistics from that letter and to recommend the County 

suspend enforcement of its Sex Offender Residency Restriction (SORR) and recommend all Cities 

do the same (or, in the alternative preempt city SORRs) during periods of emergency, such as 

hurricanes or pandemics. 

 

In February of 2019, at the time of our last letter, the Florida Department of Law Enforcement 

(FDLE) listed 1218 registrants in Broward, 327 of which were homeless. Those numbers 

increased. There are now 1240 registrants in Broward with 340 homeless. While the registrant 

population increased by only 1.8% in the last 14 months, the homeless registrant population 

increased by 3.98%. As we warned previously, with a growing registrant population and a 

diminishing supply of compliant housing, the numbers will continue to grow rapidly. 

 



 

 

Last year, in response to a Circuit Court decision that found their SORR unconstitutional, the City 

of Ft. Lauderdale voted to amend their ordinance to remove school bus stops from their exclusion 

zone. As they found, that did not do enough. While the percentage of transients did go down by a 

small amount (from 47.6% of the registrant population in August 2018 to 45.2%, currently) the 

actual number of homeless registrants in Ft. Lauderdale increased (from 252 then to 269 now).  

 

The Coronavirus pandemic introduces an urgent justification for modifying SORRs. Homeless are 

particularly susceptible to infection because they have limited access to sanitation, it’s nearly 

impossible to socially distance and you simply can’t shelter in place without a shelter.  

 

Although it has been repeatedly demonstrated that SORRs do not work during normal periods of 

time, they absolutely defy any logical reasoning during states of emergency when schools, parks 

and playgrounds are closed. Many of these individuals have places to stay and family with whom 

they could live, but for the SORRs. So why do we force them to sleep on the streets during 

hurricanes and pandemics? 

 

We need to act, and we need to act quickly. I implore you to re-read the report and 

recommendations we submitted last year and keep in mind the situation is more dire than it was 

previously. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Meredith Powers-Lupo 

Meredith Powers-Lupo, LICSW 

Subcommittee Co-Chair 

 

 

 

 

Enc. 

  



 

 
 



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


